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Executive Council Meeting

Online Zoom Meeting
June 11, 2020
9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes
Welcome & Introductions – Austin Lampe welcomed everyone to the meeting, and the following were in attendance: Sarah Crocker, Kristi Werdenhause, Ben Kellner, Jacob McMains, Cindy Garner, Russell Hinnah, Martha Clark, Dean Alberty, Brett O’Brien, Ann Koenig, Jill Johnson, Jon Skinner, Jordan Odem, Gene Brunk. Joe Alley, Helene Miller, and Woody Wells.  
Minutes Read and Approved – Austin asked if anyone had changes to the minutes from the April 2020 meeting. Dean Alberty made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. The minutes were approved. 
Treasurer Report –   Jacob submitted the following Treasurer Report:

· Regular share (savings)-$11,127.33
· 02 Northwest-$0.01

· 03 Northeast -$0.01

· 04 Central-$3,282.16
· 05 St. Louis Christmas club $1,538.45
· 07 Southwest- $279.30
· 77 East Central $2,180.28
· 76 Square CC- $0.02
· 75 Regular Checking-$44,348.59
· 78 Money Market – $25,045.21
· PayPal - $164.69
Current total in all accounts - $87,966.05 – per online banking on 06/10/2020
Processed Transactions:

· Constant Contact Payment x2: $85.50
· Gift Cards for Poster Contest: $557.70

· Gene Brunk Donation: $1,000.00 (Brett Retirement Donation)
Upcoming Transactions:

· Conference Expenses
Old Business

Update: 2020 Conference - SW Region

With everything going on in the world with COVID 19, there has been a lot of discussion on how to handle conference this year. The biggest issue right now is venue. We reached out to the hotel and have several different options to look at: 1) Should we cancel? We would need to cancel by July 14th. We would have to pay the full penalty that we agreed to in contract, $24,000.00.  2) If we still want to host conference and speaking with the venue, they are fully prepared to offer social distancing, hand washing stations, etc. But we would be required to follow social distancing guidelines. Such as: smaller attendance, smaller classrooms. 3) Postpone the conference would include re-negotiating contract but not having to pay any penalties. There was discussion on the floor regarding options with conference. Ben spoke for the committee which recommends for the majority to postpone the conference until March 2021 or later. Most communities are still under a travel restriction so would play a part in traveling to conference if we continue to hold it. 

There was discussion on how to go about holding conference and workshops. 
Update: Cityscape – Brett O’Brien

Brett sent out a rough draft to the communications committee yesterday. He has a few empty spaces in the issue but included some suggestions to the committee to include in article. Will finalize and send out for review. 
NEW BUSINESS

Bylaws Review
There was some confusion about the updated Bylaws of 2015. Nominees need to be on the board. Gene, Scott, Casey, and Sarah were members on the committee. There was discussion on reviewing and revising the bylaws. There are a few discrepancies between them. 
2020-2020 Officer Nominations

· Jordan’s nomination has been withdrawn due to active bylaws. 
· Current Nominations
· Treasurer – Jacob McMains 
· Vice President – Martha Clark
· President – Gene Alberty
· The motion was made to accept Jacob McMains as Treasurer. By raise of hands the vote concludes 10 for yes, 0 no. The motion passed.
· Austin asked if there were any other nominations for Vice Chair. The motion was made to accept Martha Clark as Vice Chair. By raise of hands the vote concludes 10 for yes, 0 no. The motion passed.
· The motion was made to accept Dean Alberty as Chair. By raise of hands the vote concludes 10 for yes, 0 no. The motion passed.
Program Reports

Communications Committee –

No Report.
Strategic Plan Current Action Items Review– Dean Alberty
No Report. 
Poster Contest & Education/Outreach Committee
The committee has been corresponding via email. 2020 and 2021 theme is Trees Work for Clean Water. This will go live Tuesday after Labor Day. Posters are due. Budget requests: Cash Prizes will remain the same, $625. Gift cards to winning students/teachers-500-1000. Someone needs to make a motion for $1,625. Helene made the motion for $1,625 to be used for promotional items and gift cards to poster contest winners, Martha second the motion. The motion carried by 10 yes 0 no. 
Legislation Committee –
No Report. 
Financial Oversite Committee – 

No Report. 
Liaison Reports

Utility Arborist Association and Missouri Cooperative Right-A-Way Mgmt. – Scott Skopec
· Jordan Odem is affiliated with UAA and is willing to serve as back up Liaison for when Scott is unavailable to attend. 
Forest ReLeaf – Meridith Perkins

No Report. 
Mo. Dept. of Transportation – 
Do not have rep anymore. Russell will email MODOT to see if they have someone. Russell will contact Stacy’s replacement to see if they want to be on the council. 
Mo. Forest Products Association – Mark McCarthy

No Report. 
University/Extension – Hank Stelzer
No Report. 
Missouri Parks & Recreation Association - Gary Gates

No Report. 
Federated Garden Clubs – Gayle Fry

No Report. 
NRCS State Forester – Joe Alley 
Joe Alley is the State Forester with NRCS for about a year now. He introduced himself to the group. Besides himself, there are four other foresters on staff. They are in the middle of EQIUP and CSP programs.
Society of Municipal Arborists – Ray Wallace
No Report. 
MDC – Russell Hinnah 
· Officially 110 communities for Tree City USA. We are in the top 10 every year. 
· Tree Line kept same number as last year at 11 applicants. 
· Tree Campus lost one this year. 

· TRIM grants closed last Friday. Looks like we’ll be down this year with funds not available and pandemic issues. 

· Russell and Kristi will be moving over to Private Lands come July 1. Will not change a whole lot but hopefully by next meeting get new leadership to join in the August meeting. 

MWISA – Brett O’Brien 
There has not been a lot going on. Board meeting is coming up on the 16th. Will be working out some plans at that meeting. Conference is still planned to be in Omaha. Will still need to work out those details. Tree Climbing Competitions have all been cancelled this year. 
MOFRAC – Gene Brunk  
Gene reported they met last week with a teleconference. Two items of business none of which relate to Urban Forestry. Adopted a position statement on issue with CRP program that discriminated against hardwood tree planting on CRP land. On behalf of MCFC, Gene voted for it. Brian Brookshire gave update on Missouri timber market and industry issues related to COVID-19. They’ve been holding steady and haven’t seen to much of a decline. However, there are about 4-5 mills that are potentially bankrupt applications if things do not turn around in general soon. 
Missouri Invasive Plant Task Force – Ann Koenig
In May, the master naturalists provided a 1.5-hour webinar on exotics. This fall they will be having a Callery Pear buyback program at the Columbia office. You can take a picture with a Callery Pear that you have cut and bring it into the office and get a native tree to replace it. 
Region Reports & Volunteer Hours 

· Kansas City – Helene Miller reported that Heartland Tree Alliance has been very busy. They have planted 150 trees in Liberty, MO. They’ve been outside and distancing mostly with their staff. Sarah Crowder is working with Chuck Conner currently on Tree Keeper Webinar. Wendy Sangster is no longer Community Forester on Kansas City Region; position is now vacant. She accepted a Private Land Consultant position within the agency. There we no volunteer hours provided.   
· Northwest – Martha Clark reported they have not been able to do much recently due to COVID-19. There has been a lot of virtual meetings. Over 1,000 trees were planted to make up for trees removed due to sewer project. They have been monitoring what’s been going on with those on behalf of city. A few other little side planting projects have been done with neighborhood groups, helping them decide what kind of trees to plant. Region reported 23 volunteer hours were submitted.     
· Central – No Report. Region reported 26 volunteer hours were submitted. 
· Northeast – No Report.    
· East Central/St. Louis – No Report. 
· Southwest – Region reported they haven’t had a chance to meet but will be meeting next week. They had an opportunity to do a workday right before Memorial Day along the Trail of Honor. Total of 18 volunteer hours were submitted. 
Adjournment – with no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Upcoming Events

· 2020 Executive Council Meeting Dates

· August 13, 2020 - Conservation Employees Credit Union Basement, Jefferson City

· October 8, 2020 - Conservation Employees Credit Union Basement, Jefferson City

· December 10, 2020 – Location TBD
· MCFC Annual Conference

· October 12-14, 2020 in Branson, Missouri – POSTPONED
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